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August 2022 

 

Heart of Ohio  
EAA Chapter 402  
Newark-Heath, OH  

Chapter 402 Meeting 
Dates and Locations  

• August 16, 2022 

• September 20, 2022 

• October 18, 2022 

 

Potluck at 6:15pm, meeting 

at 7:00pm. 

 

Chapter 402 Clubhouse 

520 Heath Road 

Heath, Ohio 43056  
EAA402@gmail.com  

Upcoming Events 

Honor the Service/Vietnam 

    August 27th 

Fall Young Eagles event  

   September 10th 

 

This issue published by Tom McFadden 

 

EAA 402 is in its 51st year of existence! 

Honor the Service Event, Vietnam Memorial—August 27th 
  

 EAA402 will be participating in the Honor the Service Event, Vietnam Memo-

rial, at the Newark-Heath Airport, Treneff Field, on Saturday, August 27th.  This 

is a huge public event at the airport sponsored by the Friendship Club of Licking 

County and will be attended by thousands of visitors.  The event will feature 

the AVTT Traveling Wall and several warbirds!   

 The chapter will have an exhibitor’s booth within the event perimeter where 

members will meet the public and hand out information about aviation, EAA, 

and the chapter. The 402 will also be offering small diecast planes, printed 

Tees, and other merchandise for a suggested donation.  Donations received will 

aid our aviation scholarship fund.  

 The chapter will also be opening the clubhouse to the public on the morning 

of the event and offering coffee and donuts to visitors.  Signs will be placed on 

travel routes between parking and event areas to alert the public to the open 

house and the clubhouse location.   

 Help from chapter members is needed to set up and man the booth during 

the day and tear down and put things away afterward.  Help is needed at the 

clubhouse during the Open House  to meet the public, serve coffee and donuts, 

and hand out information.   

 Ken Hughes will lead the setup of the booth and will lead the activities there. 

Contact Ken at 614-579-0078, khughe9@gmail.com, to schedule your volunteer 

time. 

 Scott Kennedy will lead the Open House activities at the clubhouse. Contact 

Scott at 614-832-6737, skennedy@parrishoneill.com, to schedule your volun-

teer time at the open house. 

 This is a great opportunity to honor the veterans of all wars, especially  

Vietnam, to promote aviation, and to promote our chapter.  Please make your-

self available for time during the day to help out.  Don’t leave it to someone 

else to do your part!   

mailto:EAA402@gmail.com
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EAA 402 Officers 

President 

Bernie Volpe 

614-260-0509  

 

Vice President 

Roland (Rollie) Bailey 

740-334-2963  

 

Treasurer 

Scott Kennedy 

614-832-6737 

 

Secretary 

Tom McFadden 

740-587-2312 

cell 740-323-6994  
 

To pay dues: 
- Mail Check to: 
EAA402  
Attn: Treasurer 
520 Heath Road 
Heath, OH 43056 
             or 
- Place payment in the drop 
box in the clubhouse. 
(Envelopes provided) 
   or 
- pay dues on the chapter 
website https://
chapters.eaa.org/eaa402, 
Join-Renew page, select the 
proper option and Buy Now. 
If using this option please 
consider adding 3.5% to 
cover credit card charges. 
Thank you. 

 

Minutes of EAA 402 Meeting of July 19, 2022 

The regular meeting, held in the clubhouse, was called to order by President Bernie Volpe. 

The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 1900 hrs.  There 

were seventeen members, and four visitors present.  The members were Chris Anderson, 

Tom Thompson, Bernie Volpe, Linda Rowell, Tony Rowell, Greg Kays, Kenny Bing, David 

Hall, Rollie Bailey, Terry Breckinridge, Dave Clum, George Fackler, Scott Kennedy, Leota 

Lane, Bruce Lane, Ken Hughes and Tom McFadden.  Visitors were the Rowell daughters, 

Lila and Ava, David R. Turner, Trevor Large and Betsy Kays.  Betsy Kays Joined the chapter 

after the meeting. 

Introductions:   

- Trevor Large introduced himself.  Trevor was a Young Eagle a number of times 

and flew with Rollie and Bill.  Trevor is now a student pilot and owns a Kitfox 

which is hangered across from Bill Corban’s hangar. 

- David Turner is a 22,800-hour pilot, including military, helicopter, corporate and 

much more but is retired from flying because of medical reasons.  David was re-

introduced to flight when he flew with Larry Arnold today. Larry told him of the 

chapter and David came to the meeting to see what it is all about. 

Secretary Report:  There were no additions or corrections to the minutes and therefore 

the minutes of the June 2022 meeting stand as published in the July newsletter.  The sec-

retary displayed the first page of the July newsletter on the TV screen and pointed out the 

GOLD banner we received from EAA and also pointed out that the chapter is in its 51st 

year of existence.  

Treasurer’s Report:  Scott Kennedy, Chapter Treasurer, presented the financial report dat-

ed …Starting Balance $3576.00. VFW 1060 donated $600 to the Young Eagles Program.  

$154 in dues and miscellaneous was received. $34 was paid for utilities and $125 was paid 

for rental of the portable toilet used at the YE Rally on June 11th.  The closing balance is 

$4269.00. 

Airport Board Report:  Rollie Bailey gave his report from the Airport Board meeting held 

earlier this evening.  Rollie reported that the Board mostly discussed the planning for the 

up-coming Honor the Service, Vietnam Memorial event that will be held on the airport on 

August 27th.  George Fackler also spoke of the “people movers” that his company and 

Lynd and Dawes will be supplying. 

Fly Out Report:  Rollie Bailey, Fly-Out coordinator, gave the report on a fly-out of 5 planes 

to TSO on Saturday, July 16th.    

Old Business 

- There was brief discussion about the chapter’s involvement with the Honor the 

Service event.  The chapter will have a booth in the main area of the event and 

will offer T-shirts and die cast airplanes for sale.  There is also a possibility that 

we will have an open house at the clubhouse that day and offer coffee, drinks, 

donuts, and pancakes.  The chapter board of directors will work out the details 

and ask for volunteers to run the open house.  

- Flying Start/Eagle Flights.  Tony Rowell was presented with the week pass for two 

to Airventure that he won at the Flying Start event in May this year. 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa402
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa402


Heart of Ohio Fly-Outs 

Fly--outs are the 1st Sunday 

and 3rd Saturday of each 

month, and usually depart 

from Newark/Heath Airport 

(VTA) at 8:00 am unless 

otherwise indicated below. 

Contact Rollie Bailey,  

Fly--Out coordinator, for 

more information.  

(740-334-2963) 
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- Golden propeller award.  Dave Hall reported that Greg Kays is making the wood base 

for the propeller. 

New Business 

- Young Eagles Rally September 10th.  Tom used the screen to lead the discussion and 

confirm volunteers for certain jobs including pilots.  Construction has caused chang-

es in the way we can do this event.  Need to determine where to put the portable 

toilet and the food service. Visitor parking was discussed, and George Fackler sug-

gested we use the fenced-in lot to the west of the construction area for this. 

- Ken presented the BOD proposal to replenish the merchandise supplies.  Using the 

screen, Ken showed the proposed order information, and the members accepted the 

proposal.  The cost of T-Shirts would be $516.25; cost of “Runway’ model planes will 

be $240.00; cost of better-quality models to raffle will be $100.00.  The planes will 

come from DARON and are imports. Therefore, there is a shipping and handling 

charge of $78.30.  The shirts will come from GotGear-4-U which is a local company. 

Ken will order the models and Tom will order the shirts. 

 

Announcements: Bernie announced that Kenny Bing soloed about 5 days ago. The members 

applauded. 

The president adjourned the meeting at approximately 2015. 

Minutes respectively submitted by Secretary Tom McFadden 

Ken Hughes presents Airventure tickets-for-two to Tony and Linda Rowell. 

Daughters Lilla and Ava Rowell will have free youth admission.  The family 

plans to camp and enjoy the week-long experience.  We’re Looking for a re-

port when they get back! 
Dave Hall put us on the map at  

Airventure Oshkosh 
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Attention Young 
Eagles Pilots and 
Volunteers 

 Our next YE Rally is 
September 10th and all 
pilots  need to have 
completed the Youth 
Protection Program 
(YPP) prior to that time. 
We also need a number 
of ground volunteers to 
have YPP.  It’s easy! Go 
To https://
www.eaa.org/eaa/
youth/youth-protection
-policy-and-program 
and follow the 
directions there to get it 
done! We can always 
use more pilots and 
volunteers so please let 
me know if you will be 
available.   

Tom McFadden, YE 
Coordinator, 740-323-6994 

Reminders  

EAA402 Website: https://chapters.eaa.org/EAA402 (or just search for EAA402.org)  

EAA402 Email address: eaa402@gmail.com Checked daily by Secretary 

Roster Access: https://eaachapters.org 

Login: FirstnameLastnameEAA402, Password: “mustang” (Read-only except for 

two officers.) If the login doesn’t work for you please contact the Secretary. 

Fly-Out July 30th to Sporty’s Pilot Shop at Clermont County Airport (I69). 

Reported by Rollie Bailey 

 

“Such beautiful weather, and our president (Bernie) has never flown 

(there) and see(n) the changes down there, (so) we went! He had several 

questions about flying on the way down and back. And he enjoyed the 

free brats/and dogs there. Always a fun trip. 

 

Participants: 

Cessna 152. Dick Purdue  

Cessna 337.  Ted Quinn and son-in-law 

Cherokee 235  Rollie Bailey and Bernie Volpe 

https://chapters.eaa.org/EAA402
mailto:eaa402@gmail.com
https://eaachapters.org/

